NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Friday November 11, 2016 at 7.30 at the Youth Centre
Present:     Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith, Martin Bates, Tamara Strapp, Sheila Brazier, Karen Ripley, Stephen Hardy, Sue Prochak, Donna Moles, Sean O'Hara
1.  Apologies:  Alexander Church, Jeremy Knott, Ruth Hardy, Nick Greenfield, Peter Davies
2.  Declarations of Interest:  None Minutes of previous meeting:  Deferred
4.  Discussion on responses to the consultation on the draft Plan – Reg. 14 version
Donna explained that we needed to discuss the main comments, make decisions on how to address them, and she would make notes and put them on a spreadsheet.  Sean asked if she felt that any of the comments represented a real danger of the Inspector rejecting the draft.  Her main concern is the housing numbers on the site allocations.
Stephen confirmed that at his last discussion with David Marlow, Rother still do not accept our housing numbers, and query the lack of specific employment site allocation.  There is the new idea of the “green corridor” which has subsumed the Green Spaces work.  Do we need a policy on specifically allocating space for elderly accommodation?  
Sue reported that David Marlow had said that when the comments come in we have got to show that we have read, noted and taken them into account.
Local listing:  Donna explained we needed to consult with owners re our  local listing of buildings  and trees, having  already done that  for green spaces .   She felt that what Martin has done is pretty much there, it just needs a bit more detail added.  Martin is going to assess each property against the criteria from the English Heritage guidelines.  
Donna felt the letters notifying people of listing should be hand-delivered and responses returned by a November 25 deadline.  The safest course if people object is simply to take them out, in view of time constraints and the workload involved in arguing the case.  She reminded us that local listing does not carry the same weight as a Conservation Area.
Karen felt it was important to make sure that people understand what being on the list actually means.  Martin felt that as a matter of principle being listed should not depend on the attitude of the current owners, but pragmatically that was probably what needed to be done.  Donna pointed out that the listing is not set in stone and we can always review it, as the Plan has to be reviewed every five years.  The Government is currently trying to come up with a new formula for review as otherwise there is the possibility that a parish would have to go to referendum again every five years.  Stephen queried whether you could add to or change local listing on an ad hoc basis:  Donna clarified that if it is a policy you can't just add to it or change it.  The policy applies to the list, but the list may change. 
Rother have not given any indication of when the Reg. 15 consultation will be.  Donna will email them after the meeting with a suggested timeline.  Changes to the legislation from October 1 mean that they have 56 working days.  It is possible that this will bring our referendum near to the date of the County Council elections, so that Rother may prefer to do them at the same time.  It is their decision.
Martin asked if we have to consult on trees and green spaces as well.  We have already done it on green spaces, with no  response, negative or positive from the owners, but the trees list needs to go out with a letter to the people involved.  There was concern about the huge amount of work involved in identifying who owns the land on which the trees are sited, although quite a proportion of them would be major owners such as the Parish and County Councils.  As we now know more clearly what is involved, it was agreed that the list should be circulated again with a view to people suggesting how it could be reduced  Donna recommended that we should write to the Trees Officer at RDC and advise her which trees we are designating.  It may very well be that she has a list of tree ownership that would be helpful.  Stephen will see if he can find most of the people on the list and also draft a letter for consultation.  He felt that many of the trees would be on land owned by ESCC, the Parish Council, the Village Hall and the Cricket Club so it might not be quite such an onerous task in the end.
Donna reminded us that there will also be further consultation on the subject from Rother.  Again, if people object we should make the judgement as to whether to take them off the list or not.
Housing numbers:  This is Donna's main concern.  Rother question the numbers we suggest for both the Mill site and Heathfield Gardens.  This is critical as David Marlow has rounded our requirement down to 130 from a technical 137.  Rother think that both the Mill site and Heathfield Gardens site  cannot deliver as many as the owners are suggesting, so it may be better to have a slightly higher total than the absolute  minimum  requirement. 
Donna does not feel 100 dwellings will be accepted unless we have really good evidence to back it.
If the developers have had pre-application discussions with the planners, have drawings and can show they are ready to proceed that is what the examiner will look for and will convince Rother.  She felt that Rother just want to know that what is in the Plan can be delivered.  This is one of the things we need to discuss at the forthcoming meeting with David Marlow: we need to emphasise the evidence from the developers and ask why Rother are still opposing it.  He needs to answer it quite clearly and honestly and it needs to be minuted.  It appears that for some reason they think that particular piece of land is not suitable, and we need to know why.  They have not said they don't want the site allocated, but have always been unhappy about the numbers.  The key thing is that we have the landowner and the agent on board saying that they can deliver.  We should go back to Rapleys, the agent to see if it is possible for them to share any of the pre-application work they have done. 
Tamara pointed out that we could argue that the reason why the Mill plan looks “dense” is because they have put in smaller properties, which is what people want.  There was discussion about the relative densities of the Mill, Grove Farm and Heathfield Gardens, with Grove Farm having the highest overall density per site.
The meeting then considered the main responses to the consultation, and whether we have any particular concerns or need to make changes to the draft Plan. 
ESCC:  minor tinkering with the wording; we should just accept it.
We should include the July 2009 report by Roland B. Harris in our evidence base.
Housing for the elderly:  We have a policy to say that it is supported, but we don't have to specify a particular site.
High Weald AONB:  we should incorporate the whole of the suggested policy in their letter.
Rother – Employment:  EC7 relies on background reports, notably employment provision.  2500 sq. metres adequately supplies the parish's obligations. We need to challenge David Marlow on Monday on the question of employment space and exactly how much is expected from Robertsbridge.  
Tamara strongly disagreed with the comment that historic buildings should not be converted to business use.  Karen will update the evidence base document according to this and her other suggestions (SRNDP Economy paper no. 5 in 3.8.2,  page 55) .  It can be logged as a Reg. 14 alteration to the economy policy.
Housing Policy HO6 (lower cost, shared or social housing): our Reg. 14 policy is much stronger than the national standard .  Rother are suggesting  in their new consultation document their policy in accordance with new government guidelines.  It was agreed that we should amend the policy to specify a 40% requirement for  non-market housing  where there is  a site with  a net gain  of  6   dwellings rather  than the 3 we had in our policy.
Highways England:  Donna will speak to David Marlow about this to ask if it is going to be a problem.  Stephen interprets it as meaning that they would definitely oppose  an access to Slides Farm, and also oppose an access to a  mini industrial estate next to  Brown’s Farm shop off the A 21.
Historic England:  their response posed no problems. Donna will Robert Lloyd-Sweet needs to be thanked.  His comments should be incorporated into policy EC6.
Southern Water: their comments about sewerage were accepted, but no action is required.
Ramblers, Sedlescombe, Croudace, Devine Homes: Donna will write them up and circulate for any further comment if necessary.
Green corridor:  after the launch of the Reg 14 consultation Stephen had a conversation with David Marlow, who had expressed enthusiasm for the “green” or  “biodiversity corridor” idea to subsume and expand on all the green spaces we had identified along the route of the Darwell Stream.  Donna does not agree and thinks that having the local green spaces is a better approach and that the green corridor concept would actually give less protection.  She has not come across it before and it was agreed that the idea should be regarded as a project for the future and that we should retain the individual green spaces at present.
Dates:  
· Local listing letters out, responses by November 25.  
· Donna will get the revisions to the draft Reg. 14 Plan to us by the 18th 
· Donna wants to have comments back by the 25th both from us and the consultees on the local list. 
·  Donna will then put it all together and have it back to us by December 2.  
· The latest we want to submit to Rother is December 16. 
· Therefore a Parish Council meeting would be needed in the week of Dec. 5.  
· Steering Group meeting will be Dec. 13.
Date of next meeting:  Monday November 14, at 7.30 in the Primary School hall.
